Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

May 2, 2016

Memorial Hall

7:00pm
Call to Order: Chairman Robert Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joseph Judd, Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz.

Acceptance of Minutes: Joe presented a motion accepting the minutes of April 4th and April 7th, 2016.  Andrew seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News:

· Annual Town Meeting will take place on Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 7pm in the Memorial Hall Theater.

· Annual Town Elections are scheduled for Monday, May 16, 2016 in Memorial Hall.  Polling hours are from 10am to 8pm.

· The Selectboard will meet at the Arms Library on May 16th at 7pm due to town elections.

Massachusetts Trivia Fact

State Folk Hero: Johnny Appleseed

Department Liaison Reports:

Town Office – local auditing firm Melanson, Heath are on site this week while conducting the towns annual audit for year ending June 30, 2015.

Collector of Taxes – Andrew was pleased to report that the Collector has received over $125,000 in payment of back taxes, she has arranged for 6 payment plans, and will move forward in the tax taking process for those who have not responded to their tax delinquency letters.
Police – Joe reported that the department has issued several warnings to motorists who continue to make u-turns on Bridge Street.   

Highway – Spring cleanup efforts are underway.  The crew is cleaning bleeders and preparing to sweep roads.

7:15 pm Liquor License Hearing: Margaret Fitzpatrick, Underdogs Lounge, LLC, 10 Bridge Street – Bob read the public hearing notice aloud. Margaret Fitzpatrick spoke on behalf of her business partners Tanya Bryant, Patricia Waters, and John Eichholz.  The group is applying for an all alcoholic beverage license. They would like to create a local neighborhood gathering spot that serves local light fare (hotdogs, sausages, salads, cheese platters).  The hours of operation will be Thursdays thru Monday from 4pm until midnight however; they would like to exercise the 1am closing option for special events.  They plan to have open microphone, light jazz, etc.  Members of the board are very familiar with Margaret and Tanya’s business ventures and had no doubt that there new restaurant would be operated in the same responsible manner.  There was no public comment.  The hearing was closed at 7:25pm.  Andrew presented a motion to approve the liquor license application as presented.  Bob seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously.
Old Business:

Mass Solarize Program – Solar Coach John Walsh reported that the town received bids from seven solar vendors.  Mass CEC provided a technical review of the bids and the Committee selected three finalists to interview on May 12th.  John sought permission to have Attorney Donna MacNicol review the draft “Letter of Agreement” between the Contractor and the Town of Shelburne.  Members of the Board authorized John’s request to contact the town’s attorney for that purpose.  The Solar Committee hopes to have a vendor selected and the program underway by late May.
Final Preparation/Review of Annual Town Meeting Warrant - The Board spent a good majority of the meeting discussing whether or not to pass over two articles relative to the Kinder Morgan Pipeline project (articles 29-30).  Andrew, a proponent of article 29 felt that it was important to obtain a sense of the town in the event Kinder Morgan or another pipeline decided to rekindle a project.  He argued that all of the Board’s actions thus far have been driven by a relatively small majority.  Joe presented Attorney MacNicol’s suggestions for handling each article.  Bob felt that each article should stand alone; Andrew felt that if one were passed over, both should be passed over.  Following a lengthy discussion which included amending the dollar amount in article 30 and/or generalizing the purpose of the funds; a vote was taken.  Andrew presented a motion to instruct the Moderator to pass over articles 29 and 30.  Joe seconded the motion.  The motion passed: Joe and Andrew in favor; Bob opposed.
New Business:

Buckland Recreation Committee RE: May 14th Boot Drive – Joe presented a motion to approve a request submitted by the Buckland Recreation Committee to hold a “Boot Drive” fundraiser on Saturday, May 14, 2016 on the Shelburne side of the bridge.  All proceeds will go toward a playground at the Buckland Recreation Area.  Bob seconded the motion.  Discussion: Andrew felt that groups should be encouraged to be more creative in their fundraising efforts.  Bob agreed that the Bridge Street location is gaining popularity and the Board might want to consider adopting a policy in the future. The Board’s final vote was as follows: two in favor; Andrew abstained.
Leah Phillips, Youth Football RE: May 28th Helmet Drive – Joe presented a motion to approve a request submitted by Leah Phillips on behalf of Mohawk Youth Football Association to host a “helmet” drive on Memorial Day Weekend (Saturday, May 28th) from 10am until 2pm.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion passed 2 in favor; Andrew abstained.
The Academy at Charlemont RE: Use of Memorial Hall, Thursday, May 26, 2016 – Scott Hoffman, Music Director at The Academy at Charlemont requested permission to use Memorial Hall Theater and Selectmen’s Meeting room on Thursday, May 26th for the schools annual Spring Concert and Reception.  Students will arrive at 8:30 am and stay until 3pm.  During this time, they will set-up and have a dress rehearsal.  Students will return at 6:00pm; the concert will start at 7:00pm followed by a reception in the Selectmen’s meeting room at 9:00pm. Andrew presented a motion to approve the request as presented.  Joe seconded the motion; motion passed unanimously.

GSFABA RE: Bridge of Flowers 10K Road Race Event - Shiri Lander, GSFABA Project Coordinator requested permission to close the Iron Bridge on August 13, 2016 from 7:00am until 11:30 am to accommodate the 10K road race.  Andrew presented a motion to approve the request as presented. Joe seconded the motion; motion passed unanimously.
GSFABA RE: Request to Close Iron Bride for 16th Annual Bridge Dinner – Shiri Lander, Project Coordinator for the GSFABA is seeking permission to close the Iron Bridge on Sunday, August 21, 2016 from 3:00 pm to 10:00 pm for the 16th Annual Bridge Dinner.  Joe presented a motion to approve the request as presented.  Andrew seconded the request.  Discussion: Joe has heard concerns from a few businesses that are affected by the back-to-back events.  Andrew recommended that the businesses speak to the GSFABA.  Motion passed unanimously.

Other Business:

Shelburne Cultural Council RE: Appointment of Andrew Campbell – Connie Clarke, Chair of the Shelburne Cultural Council requested that the Board appoint Andrew Campbell of 78-B Main Street as a member of the Council.  Members of the Cultural Council met with Andrew last week and voted unanimously to support his appointment.  Andrew presented a motion to appoint Andrew Campbell as a member of the Shelburne Cultural Council.  Joe seconded the motion.  Discussion: Joe knows Andrew Campbell and believes that he is a fine candidate. Typically the Board would invite potential candidates in prior to their appointment however; Joe did not believe that was needed in this particular case.  Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence: none

Public Comment: none

Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:05pm.  Andrew seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator
